



**Oxford SAC Meeting
Feb 7th @ 6:30pm**

SAC Meeting Minutes:

In attendance: Roslyn Young, Christina Garrett, **Rebecca Nelson**, Floris Goerlandt, Sara Lipson, Kymm Lucien

Regrets: Jan Gilliespie, Nicole Rosenow-Redhead

Agenda Items	Discussion Notes
<p>Welcome & Check In & Call to Order How are you? What’s on your mind as you come to this meeting?</p>	<p>Greetings and Introductions were made</p>
<p>School Life – Updates on the 2022-2023 school year</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Innovation Fund: ideas for project proposals – still in the writing process, will likely be able to apply for September. • Annual SAC chairs conference: topics to bring forward to the regional centres for education. <p>We were wondering when the conference will be.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Update on Focus Group work <p>Roslyn explained what the survey was and the information that we learned from the survey and the next steps that we are taking – working with the Equity team, diversity team</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • School streets pilot program – Deadline for expression of interest Feb 16th <p>Roslyn read the program information. It was decided that this program would not work for our school because our streets are too busy. We did discuss the benefits of having a safe walking group for younger kids. This would have to be</p>

	organized by the community, however information about a possible group could be put in an Oxford newsletter.
<p>SAC Funds Request: Ms. Squires & Mrs. Foster (Leon)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SAC grant was renewed for the coming year. \$5000 + \$1 per student (481 Students PP-9) <p><i>This was discussed at length, and we will have teachers request items to be covered. We will also encourage teachers to explore grant options as well as suggestions for our well being goal at the next staff meeting.</i></p>	<p>All requests were approved</p> <p>-Ryan Knechtel asked for materials to make air filter fans</p> <p>Christina Garrett asked for money for crib boards and chess boards</p> <p>-Squire and for money for books</p> <p>-Cathy Baille asked for a subscription towards a speech program</p> <p>-Nicole Foster asked for money for books</p> <p>Total funds approved \$1690.00</p>
<p>Round Table</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Follow up meeting Looking for more community members to sit on our SAC. 	<p>-we discussed having a section of the library for books in other languages</p> <p>-we discussed the idea of getting teachers to request books from the community through the newsletter</p> <p>-we discussed the logistics of becoming a school volunteer and the 3 month validity of the vulnerable sector form and how it could be a deterrent for some</p>
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Check Out One thing you hope to talk about at the next meeting. An item or discussion that was of particular interest at the meeting. One thing you learned or are thinking about as you leave the meeting. 	<p>We discussed having a meeting before the annual SAC conference to focus on questions/concerns that we can put forward</p>

Student Success Plan

Literacy Goal: We will improve achievement in literacy for each of our students, with a specific focus on our students of African and/or Mi'kmaw/Indigenous ancestry.

Math Goal: We will improve achievement in mathematics for each of our students, with a specific focus on our students of African and/or Mi'kmaw/Indigenous ancestry.

Well-Being Goal: We will improve well-being at our school for each of our students, with a specific focus on our students of African and/or Mi'kmaw/Indigenous ancestry.